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Dear Nuclerians,

We are proudly part of the United Branded
Nations. In our world, a respectful
relationship, well-defined agreements with
and willingness towards all the member-
states are crucial and indispensable.
Recently, we were involved in a minor
conflict with Rustica, one of our
neighboring countries. The safety and
well-being of all Nuclerians are always of
paramount importance. Both Rustica and
Nucleria agree that family is the most
important thing in life.  That is why the
authorities handled this conflict with
mutual respect, in all discretion and within
a reasonable timeframe.

Some weeks ago, we were informed that Norman,

a Rustican fisherman, made some false

allegations against our nation. He believed that

one of our vessels was dumping nuclear waste at

sea. This allegation was not supported by any

facts or pieces of evidence. Since the Rustican

was, to our first observation, located on territorial

water, we took him into custody. This decision

was made in the interest of our national security.

Given the seriousness of the situation, we

immediately started negotiating with their

government.

 

As you have had the opportunity to see in our

weekly newsletters so far, our nuclear waste

management program disposes of waste with the

utmost care. It must be noted though that it is

not prohibited by law to throw organic food,

paper and its products into the sea. We located

the vessel that Rustica’s fisherman allegedly

saw, and after examining the situation we were

told that nothing prohibited by

law was thrown into the sea. 

 



Our authorities have located the owner of the

vessel, to shed some light on this unfortunate

situation. After a thorough interrogation of the

vessel owner and an inspection of his vessel, it

was established that there was no trace of

nuclear waste on the vessel. Therefore, it is

possible that the Rustican fisherman saw people

from the vessel throwing something into the sea,

but this was certainly not nuclear

waste.

To resolve the issue with Rustica, we have come

to an agreement. We decided to release the

fisherman to reunite with his family since both of

our countries value family the most, and his

family needs him to provide for them. Rustica has

agreed to drop the false accusations towards our

country, stop spreading this misinformation, and

to clear our name. In exchange, we will drop the

charge of trespassing for the fisherman. He will

not be prosecuted for it in court.

Rather than being based on facts, the

accusations of Rustica appear to be based on bad

observation, as such we decided to investigate

the issue further. With a team of objective

Nuclarian and Rustican specialists, we will review

our radioactive waste management program. We

will take into consideration the

recommendations from the team, if any, to

improve the program.

Only when proven that our waste was the cause

of the sick fish, will we negotiate financial

compensation for losses caused by the crisis. We

are certain our scientists will prove our

innocence, to resolve this issue once and for all.


